
 

 
 

1st Floor 145 Kensington Church Street 
London, W87LP 

 
 
Karl-Jonas Johansson 
Case Officer 
National Infrastructure  
The Planning Inspectorate 
Temple Quay House 
Temple Quay 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 
 
9th October 2019 
 
Dear K-J 
 
Thurrock Power Limited (a Statera Energy Group Company) 
Proposed Flexible Generation Plant in Thurrock 
Notification under Section 46 of the Planning Act 2008 
 
The Secretary of State is hereby notified in accordance with section 46 of the Planning Act 2008 that 
Thurrock Power Limited (‘Thurrock Power’) intends to apply for a development consent order for the 
construction and operation of a gas fired electricity flexible generation plant with generating capacity 
of up to 600 megawatts (MW) together with up to 150 MW of battery storage capacity. The proposed 
development is a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (NSIP). 
 
Thurrock Power undertook public consultation on the proposals in October and November 2018 and 
a notice of that consultation was sent to you on !2th October 2018, in accordance with section 46 of 
the Planning Act 2008.  
 
Subsequent to that public consultation on the proposals, design changes have taken place as a result 
of the responses received to consultation, input from specialist bodies and ongoing iterative design 
development.  Thurrock Power are therefore now undertaking further consultation on the amended 
proposals in accordance with sections 42 to 48 of the Planning Act 2008. The consultation will run 
from 11th October 2019 to 11th November 2019. 
 
This letter is therefore sent to you in fulfilment of Thurrock Power’s duty to notify you of this 
consultation as required by section 46 of the Planning Act 2008.  
 
Please find enclosed a copy of the documents which are being provided to section 42 consultees: 
 

1. Section 42 consultation letter of October 2019; 
2. Section 42 consultation letter of October 2018; 
3. Project Changes Report; 
4. Plan showing the zones within the DCO boundary at October 2018;  
5. Zone Plan showing the zones within the now proposed DCO boundary; 
6. Change Plan showing the project changes now proposed;  
7. Plan showing the DCO boundary now proposed; and 
8. Public Notice under S48 of the Act published in October 2019. 



 

 
If you have any questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me: 
 
Thurrock Power Limited 
1st Floor 
145 Kensington Church Street 
London  
W8 7LP 
 
Telephone: 0207 1860580 
Email: contact@thurrockpower.co.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Andrew Troup 
Director 
 
Encs:  

• Section 42 consultation letter of October 2019; 
• Section 42 consultation letter of October 2018; 
• Project Changes Report; 
• Plan showing the zones within the DCO boundary at October 2018;  
• Zone Plan showing the zones within the now proposed DCO boundary; 
• Change Plan showing the project changes now proposed;  
• Plan showing the DCO boundary now proposed; and 
• Public Notice under S48 of the Act published in October 2019. 
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